
 

 

Pentecost Sunday 
 June 8, 2014 

St. Cletus Canticle 
600 W. 55th Street - La Grange, IL 60525 

(708)  352-6209 Rectory 
                       (708)  215-5440  Español 
       (708)  352-4820 School 

www.stcletusparish.com 
 

 
                          All are welcome. 

                  Handicapped parking is located in front of church.       
      Personal hearing devices are available from the ushers/greeters. 

 
Children’s Chapel available for the young and the restless  

in the rear of the church. 
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St. Cletus Parish  

Welcomes…    
 

Mollie Jane Sisul, 
daughter of Justin & Jennifer (VanWinkle) Sisul 

 
to the Catholic Faith through the 

Sacrament of Baptism. 

   Mass Intentions for the Week of June 9 – June 15, 2014 
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Day Time Intentions 

Monday  8:00 a.m. Mary Jane Manley, Helen Kaminski 

Tuesday  8:00 a.m. Rita Lesh, Jozef & James Slowik 

Wednesday  8:00 a.m. Fred Czachor 

Thursday  8:00 a.m. Purgatorial Society 

Friday  8:00 a.m. Tom Kigin, Erik Geyer, Frank Baggio 

Saturday  8:00 a.m. 
 5:00 p.m. 

Purgatorial Society 
Rose Delaloye, Edward Zajac, Frank & Grace Radavich, Georgia Popp, 
Benjamin Patrick Hyink, Joseph Naponiello, Frank G. Kunovic, Jr. 

Sunday  7:00 a.m. 
  
 8:00 a.m. 
 9:30 a.m. 
 
11:00 a.m. 
 
12:30 p.m. 

Marco & Emilia Rattin, Walter Dobrowolski, Henry Pleszka, Carl Bieniek, 
Gloria Bieniek, Robert J. Staniszewski 
Julius T. Kohl, Sam Guardino, Marylyn Loughlin, James O’Brien 
Len Wehrmeister, Chester Wojcik, Tom Barrett, Ronald Kaleta, 
Bill Jaworski 
Edward Hrzenjak, Angelo Cumbo, Wayne Santi, Matthew Mack, 
John (Jack) Crotty  
Purgatorial Society  

Presider 
Subject to change 

Fr. Anglim 

Fr. Rodriguez 

Fr. Clark 

Fr. Rodriguez 

Fr. Clark 

Fr. Anglim 
Fr. Rodriguez 

Fr. Clark 
 
Fr. Clark 
Fr. Clark 
 
Fr. Anglim 
 
Fr. Rodriguez 

  
Please remember our sick in your prayers: 
Glenn Peters, Emily Ann Dziedzic, 
Collette Grisko-Dote, David Harrington, 
Bill DePasquale, Dave McCoy, 

Kathy Wendell, LaVerne Gill, Richard Rottinger, 
Ed Vokurka, Sr., Fernando Cabral, Joyce Arnold, 
Jackie Schickel, Jacquelyn Fuchs, Sue Engstrom, 
Ray Salstedt, Loretta Johncola, Catherine Mlot, 
Denise Rowalka, Marty Weber, Barbara Kotus, Hector 
Gonzalez, Donna Cameron, Anna Mae McCormick, 
Sharon Mylan, Mary Jamrozik, Margaret Bauer 
Fountain, Shellye Bolton, Emily Devine, Gerda Dorso,  
Judy Duque, Mark Bergnach, Joan Curtin, Phil Hodak, 
John Duda, George Duda, Steven Onusaitis, 
Lorraine Walter, Loretta Harwood, 
Marilyn Matesevac, Joe Butkus, Elizabeth Dougherty, 
Barbara Stamm, Teddy Kowalski, and Frances 
Klimcke.  Also pray for our parishioners who are in 
nursing homes or are homebound and unable to attend 
Mass.   

Please remember our deceased and 
their  families in your prayers…    

Barbara J. Adolf, 
sister-in-law of Irene Adolf 

SPECIAL 2nd COLLECTION  
FOR RETIRED PRIESTS 

THIS WEEKEND, JUNE 7/8 
 
This special collection helps to continue to help 
support our retired priests.  Archdiocesan priests 
do not receive any funds from the December 
collection for retired men and women religious 
where the collection goes to those in religious 
orders.  Please be generous as we thank them for 
their lives of service and devotion.   Envelopes are 
available in the pews.  Thank you. 

    
Dana Hulabek and Andrew Halper 

 
Hortencia Torres and Juan Pantaleon 



 

 

NOTES FROM FATHER BOB… 
PENTECOST 2014 

“A VARIETY OF GIFTS BUT ALWAYS THE SAME SPIRIT.” 
 

Today’s second reading is from a letter of Paul to his friends in Corinth.  He explains that it is not even 
possible “to acknowledge that Jesus is Lord” without the assistance of the Spirit.  To put the point positively, it 
is the active presence of the Spirit that enables us to accept the truth at the heart of Christianity – Jesus is risen, 
he is truly risen, he is with us, he is Lord. 
 Paul goes on to say that the Spirit blesses the Church with a variety of gifts or charisms.  In ordinary 
speech a charism means an exceptional natural talent, but as used by Paul it means a special gift bestowed by 
the Holy Spirit.   It is a grace given by God ‘for the common good.’  Such gifts are allotted to the laity just as 
much as to the ordained.  Some are dramatic, such as those of healing or of speaking in tongues; but many are 
less striking, such as those of teaching, of helping others, of administration.  Indeed, every gift we have is a 
potential charism, something that can be put at the service of all. 
 Paul insists that the Holy Spirit who is responsible for the rich diversity of gifts in the Church is also 
responsible for the gift of unity.  Many gifts “but the same source, the Holy Spirit”; “all sorts of service to be 
done but always to the same Lord (Jesus)” and “in all sorts of different ways in different people, (but always) it 
is the same God who is working in all”.  “Just as a human body” says Paul “is made up of many parts and yet 
remains ‘a single unit’, so, thanks to the Holy Spirit, the Church is one though made up of many different 
members, each with their own unique gifts.” 
 An early Christian writer, speaking of the effects of Holy Communion, noted that ‘he (or she) who eats 
the bread (of the Eucharist) with faith, eats at the same time the fire of the Holy Spirit’.  On this Sunday we 
might consider our own parish community and ask to what extent the ‘fire of the Holy Spirit’ is in evidence 
here.  Is our parish alive?  Are people devoting their time, their gifts, their energies to building up of 
community?  Are we open to new ways of doing things or firmly anchored in the past?  Are we completely self-
centered as a parish or do we look beyond our parochial bounds?  Is our unity manifested in genuine 
friendliness to one another, in readiness to listen to and to serve one another?  Does our parish community live 
in harmony or is it driven by divisions? 
 Asking such questions can be valuable.  But only if we are prepared to ask a supplementary question:  
“If things are not as they should be, what can I do to improve the situation?”  If enough of us were ready to 
adopt that attitude, who knows what might happen?  Might not the Holy Spirit put the finishing touches to our 
small efforts, bringing about a miniature Pentecost in our midst and so renewing the face of the earth right 
here at St. Cletus? 
 

PARISH TRANSFORMATION 
 

 The very first Pentecost was a great moment of transformation for the disciples and the early followers 
of Jesus.  The coming of the Holy Spirit transformed those first believers into men and women of action which 
enabled them to spread the Good News of the Gospel with passion and effectiveness. 
 Soon you will be receiving in the mail, information from our Parish Transformation Implementation 
Committee about the goals for our faith community over the next several years.  The Transformation 
Committee has worked extremely hard during the past several months to identify specific areas of need and to 
develop goals for implementation within our parish. 
 I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the volunteers that were so faithful and committed in 
their efforts to discuss, discern, and develop plans as we move into the future.  This effort is a perfect example 
of the Holy Spirit at work within our faith community.  Through their dedication and commitment along with 
the guidance of the Holy Spirit we can use this opportunity to grow even stronger in our efforts to effectively 
spread the Good News of the Gospel as we move forward into the future. 
 
      Blessings of the Holy Spirit, 
 
      Father Bob 
      Pastor 
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK  
 
Monday: 1 Kgs 17:1-6; Ps 121:1bc-8; Mt 5:1-12 
Tuesday: 1 Kgs 17:7-16; Ps 4:2-5, 7b-8;  
 Mt 5:13-16 
Wednesday: Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Ps 98:1-6;  
 Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday: 1 Kgs 18:41-46; Ps 65:10-13; Mt 5:20-26 
Friday:         1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16; Ps 27:7-9abc,  
         13-14; Mt 5:27-32 
Saturday:      1 Kgs 19:19-21; Ps 16:1b-2a, 5, 7-10;  
 Mt 5:33-37 
Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9; Dn 3:52-55;  
 2 Cor 13:11-13; Jn 3:16-18 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
 
Sunday:  Pentecost Sunday; 
  Julian Calendar Pentecost 
Monday:  Tenth Week in Ordinary Time; 
  St. Ephrem 
Wednesday:  St. Barnabas 
Friday:   St. Anthony of Padua 
Saturday:  Blessed Virgin Mary; Flag Day 

               RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
         REGISTRATION REMINDER 

 
It is time to register your child/ren for Religious Education 
Classes for 2014-15.  Make sure that your child is part of an 
exciting faith adventure.  Growing closer to Jesus and our 
parish family is always exciting and never ending. 
 
Please note: Students anticipating celebrating their First 
Communion (second grade) or Confirmation (8th grade) 
need to be in the program for 2 years prior to the reception 
of the sacrament.  (1st & 2nd grades and 7th & 8th grades). 
 
Remember that we need a copy of your child’s Baptismal 
Certificate if you are new to our program.  I  look forward 
to hearing from you. 
 
Please think about offering your gifts and talents by 
teaching the children of St. Cletus Parish.  Please consider 
the call to share your faith as a catechist.  Perhaps you could 
work with a partner. 
 
Paulette Bolton 
Director of Parish Catechesis/Formation 

 
 
 

Come and join our VacaƟon   
Bible School Program.   

 
  Meet our Weird Animal Friends: 

Axl  ‐  Fern  ‐  Milton 
Shred and Iggy. 

 
June 16‐20, 2014 

 
         Call (708) 352‐2383 or visit   

      stcletusparish.com for  
       registraƟon informaƟon.  

 
      Learn how much  
      Jesus Loves you! 

     9:00 am to 12:00 noon 
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A GIFT FROM “THE CHAPEL OF GRACE” in Altötting, Germany 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 We have a beautiful new addition to our Marian Shrine area within the old church Baptistery in the 
Narthex.  Through the generosity of Msg. Alois Furnter along with our own parishioners Dr. Thomas Bednar 
and Dr. Elfriede Linsmaier-Bednar we have been given a beautiful new candle from the famous and centuries 
old pilgrimage site of the Chapel of Grace in Altötting, Germany.  The candle depicts the image of an enthroned 
Madonna and child as shown in the image above from the candle. 

There is a rich history of this chapel that has developed over the centuries of this site being a well-
attended place of pilgrimage and many miracles have been attributed to the intercession of the Mother of God 
here. 
 This site has risen to become Germany’s most famous Marian Pilgrimage Site.  As mentioned in the 
Shrine’s brochure: “In 1321, the town seal for Neuötting displayed the Marian chapel at Altötting with an 
enthroned Madonna within its opened door.  First of all, this demonstrates that Holy Chapel was already a 
pilgrimage site, secondly, that the 14th century Marian image at the time differed from the one at present.” 
 “According to later sketches, two miracles in 1489 were said to have suddenly unleashed the pilgrimage 
that continues to flourish today.  In both cases, a small boy was brought back to life thanks to the intercession of 
the Mother of God.  Indeed, the reputation of Altötting had expanded so rapidly that pilgrims from the southern 
region of Germany, Austria, Bohemia, Hungary, and Switzerland soon descended upon the city.  Among them – 
and as early as 1491 – were highly esteemed personages such as Fredrick III and George of Bavaria, the duke of 
Bavaria-Landshut.  This is demonstrated by the image of the Virgin Mary in the lunette at the actual Chapel of 
Grace entrance.” 
 “Moreover, the number of entreaties continued to increase, with a sampling of them having been 
published.  In 1494, there were already 25 miracles; by 1497, this number was increased by 77.  In 1623, the 
Jesuit priest Johannes Saller cited a total of 2,148 miracles.  Not only were these acknowledged by the so-called 
book of miracles, but also by over 50 panel paintings, completed between 1520 and 1540 and measuring up to two 
meters in height.  Commissioned by the chapel administration for the chapel’s ambulatory, they were soon joined 
by a multitude of private ex-votos.” 
 “As a result of increasing pilgrimage activity, it became necessary to expand the Chapel of Grace and the 
parish church (via the addition of a nave and a partially new construction, respectively).”  The Chapel continued 
to develop, change and grow over the centuries.  “Even now, approximately a million people make the pilgrimage 
to Our Lady of Altötting: men and women, young and old, high-minded and humble, urbanites and rural 
inhabitants, Bavarians and non-Bavarians alike.  They come from near and far, alone and in groups, on foot 
(over a multi-day trek), by bicycle, motorcycle, car, bus and train.  Along the way, they seek an encounter with 
God and those around them, a sense of community through song and prayer, and at the site itself, intercessions to 
God and assistance in matters of sickness, jeopardy, and distress upon the body, spirit, and soul.” 
 We sincerely thank Msg. Alois Furtner and Drs. Thomas and Elfriede Linsmaier-Bednar for this latest 
addition to our shrine area.  May this candle and the great pilgrim site it depicts inspire the faithful here at 
St. Cletus for many years to come. 
 
       Gratefully, 
       Father Bob Clark, Pastor 
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FOOD PANTRY UPDATE 
 
You’ve done it again, St. Cletus friends and parishioners! An enthusiastic “THANK-YOU!” to all who made 
contributions for this Thursday’s monthly distribution.   

• As we restock our shelves, our most needed items at this time include cereal, canned fruit,  
 canned vegetables, meals in a can, pasta sauce and spaghetti noodles. 
• Traditionally our food donations drop off during the summer. However, the need does not.  Please continue 
 to remember us when you do your grocery shopping. 

 
FOOD PANTRY VOLUNTEER REMINDER AND REQUEST: 
 

• Those students who volunteered to help set up for the Thursday, June 12 distribution, will meet in the 
 Church  narthex at 1:00 p.m.  We will be finished with set-up around 1:45 p.m.. We’re counting on you, and 
 look forward to seeing you at 1:00 p.m.  We are also in need of more student volunteers (grades 7-12), 
 and/or  parents to help at 1:00 p.m.  
• We need a few able-bodied volunteers (adults or teens) to help us out as bag carriers at our monthly evening 
 distributions, especially in the summer months.  The hours are from 6:30-8:30 p.m. on the second Thursday 
 of the month…this Thursday, in fact!  Please consider donating a couple of hours for this outreach. 
• Able to volunteer or have questions? Please contact me at (708) 215-5418 or mford@stcletusparish.com.  

 
DON’T FORGET!  SVDP RUMMAGE SALE VOLUNTEER MEETING   

 
Please join us on Wednesday, June 11, at 7:00 p.m. in Room 213 of the Education Building as we 
discuss this year’s plan to make the 7th Annual SVDP Rummage Sale a huge success. We need you!  
Be sure to read the Rummage Sale Flyer in today’s Canticle and then post it on your fridge!  
We look forward to having you join us in volunteering, donating gently used items, and spreading the 
word to your family, friends and neighbors!  
 

FAMILY FUN: Are you looking for something both fun and worthwhile for you to do with family, neighbors and 
friends?  Look no further…plan on joining the St. Cletus Hunger Walk Team…see details below.  What a great 
chance to begin the day with a purpose, and then spend time relaxing and picnicking by beautiful Lake Michigan!  
 

                One community, one belief:  
              No one should go hungry. 

               29th Annual Hunger Walk 
            June 21, 2014 

              Soldier Field, Chicago    
                   Registration 7 a.m.  *  Step-Off  8:30 a.m. 

 
You will also be helping support our Food Pantry. Here are two ways to participate:  
 

• Walk the 5-K course (3.1 miles).   Our pantry will receive $12 in our Greater Chicago Food Depository 
 account  for each walker we bring. 
• Make a donation.  100% of all proceeds go directly to help our pantry.  We also receive $100 match—up to 
 $1,000—for every $500 raised!       
             Cont: 
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To join the St. Cletus team (A01336 - St Cletus) visit  www.chicagosfoodbank.org/hungerwalk. This website also 
provides all details of the walk, along with registration forms and opportunities to make donations to our team. 
Important:  All participants and donors must designate the team number and name as seen above, for our pantry to 
receive credit. (Our team captain is Dan Alpe.)Thank you! 
 
Mary Beth Ford 
Director of Social Concerns 
 
 

INTERFAITH CAREER NETWORK 
DOUBLE FEATURE 

 
SUCCESS FOR THE SEASONED SEARCH...THE BENEFIT OF BEING OVERQUALIFIED 
 
Thursday, June 12, 7::00-9:00 p.m.: Learn how to answer the overqualified question, the REAL reason why recruiters 
and hiring managers are concerned about hiring overqualified applicants, how to change your cover letter and resume 
if you believe you are overqualified, seven ways to explain on an interview why being overqualified is an advantage 
and how to handle the “age factor.”  Our speaker, Abby Kohut, will provide you with powerful strategies to help you 
overcome your interviewer’s misconceptions about you. “Absolutely Abby” has made it her mission to help the long-
term unemployed find jobs.  
 
LEVERAGE THE POWER OF LINKEDIN IN YOUR JOB SEARCH 
 
Tuesday, June 17, 7:00-9:00 p.m.: Learn how to write a compelling profile, how to find company postings, how to 
learn about and research companies of interest, how to join professional groups and how to get noticed by 
employers…all on LinkedIn!  If you are in a career transition, hopefully you have discovered how powerful a resource 
LinkedIn can be in your search. LinkedIn is a professional networking tool unlike other social media sites that millions 
of professionals, administrative and hourly workers use to extend their reach into the business community. 
This meeting is for any one new to LinkedIn; intermediate users as well. Even if you are an experienced LinkedIn 
user, you will learn some helpful new ideas on how to use LinkedIn more effectively in your job search.  Our speaker 
is Matt Kerr.  You can read all about him on LinkedIn. 
 
Don’t miss either of these opportunities. Join us at St. John of the Cross Parish Center, 5005 South Wolf Road in 
Western Springs.  Everyone is welcome and there is no charge to attend. 

ST. CLETUS SCHOOL OPEN ENROLLMENT 
 

St. Cletus School is currently enrolling students for the 2041-2015 school year.  Consider building a strong 
foundation for life-long learning for your child.  There are limited openings in classrooms from preschool through 
8th grade.   
 
Please contact the school at (708) 352-4820 for more information or to schedule a personalized tour, or you can visit 
our website at www.stcletusparish.com/school. 
 
   Jolene Hillgoth    Margaret Hayes 
   President    Principal 
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SUPPORT A GOOD CAUSE  
 
 Summertime!  Donate points to help St. Cletus School earn rewards 
for athletic equipment for Ms. Pryor.  While you celebrate 
summertime fun with family and friends, please be sure to send in 
your Coca-Cola codes to the school office (or enter them at 
www.mycokerewards.com).  Last year Miss Pryor received 7200 in 
points for new athletic equipment and games for PE. 

 
Brands include Coca-Cola, Coke Zero, Diet Coke, Sprite, Dasani,; Powerade, Minute Maid, Fanta, Barq's, 
Fresca, Pibb, Mello Yello, FUZE, Seagram's, and TaB 
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JOIN IN THE JOY—SUNDAY, JUNE 22, 2014  
FEAST OF CORPUS CHRISTI EUCHARISTIC PROCESSION 

THROUGH THE STREETS OF HINSDALE AND CLARENDON HILLS 
 
Come and be a part of this sacred, historic, visible display of our faith and public 
proclamation that Jesus is present in the Holy Eucharist. 
 

Join our joyful, musical, procession of praise from St. Isaac’s Church right after the noon Mass walking about a 
mile with our families, friends, and hundreds of parishioners from St. Isaac’s and Notre Dame, through the 
streets of Hinsdale and Clarendon Hills ending at Notre Dame Church for Benediction followed by an Ice Cream 
Social. 

Come join our fellow Catholics and the risen Christ Himself as we  answer the Pope’s call to go into the streets 
and bring Christ to others.  The Procession begins at 1:00 p.m. on June 22,  at St. Isaac Jogues. 

Transportation will be provided between both parishes.   

To find out more and to reserve your place go to sij.net. 

SAINT JOHN OF THE CROSS  
41st ANNUAL GARAGE SALE 

 
GIANT GARAGE SALE 

 
 Saturday, June 21, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
A half-price bag sale will be Monday, June 23, 

from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 

Saint John of the Cross Parish 
51st and Wolf Road, Western Springs 

              
               JOYFUL AGAIN! 
 

The Joyful Again! Retreat Workshop is for both 
men and women (all ages) who have been widowed 
and are still trying to find hope and joy in their 
lives. 
 
What: Workshop/retreat for widowed men and 
 women 
 
When: July 26/27 
 
Where: Holy Family Parish, Inverness, IL 
 
For more information contact us at Joyful Again!  
 
Phone: 708-352-7211  
  
Website: joyfulagain7211Sgmail.com 
  
Early registration is encouraged. 

St. Barbara Council of Catholic Women is 
sponsoring a 3-Day Getaway by motor coach to 
Meskwaki Indian Casino in East-Central Iowa, 
September 17-19. Stops include the American 
Pickers Store (as seen on History Channel), Amana 
Colonies, and the Riverside Casino.  Cost is $169/
person (double occupancy) and you get a $90 rebate 
in casino cash and meal coupons.  LIMITED space 
is still available and open on a first-come/first-
served basis.  Call Eve at (708) 485-6854 for 
information and reservations. 



 

 

RECEIVE THE HOLY SPIRIT 
 
At last! The power hinted at and the Spirit promised are unleashed on this holy day. We call it the birthday of the 
church. Try to listen to today’s scripture passages with sense of how electrifying these events must have been to 
those who lived through them. Up until now, they have been waiting in the upper room. In today’s first reading, that 
room is filled with wind and fire and bold proclamations in foreign tongues. In the second reading, Paul describes the 
Pentecost event, too. His description includes all of us. The Spirit lives on in the church in each of us who are 
members of the Body of Christ, given different gifts from the same Spirit. Only after Pentecost could the apostles 
look back and understand what Jesus meant when he said, as reported in today’s Gospel reading, “Receive the Holy 
Spirit.” 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

There appeared to them tongues as of fire, which 
parted and came to rest on each one of them.  
    — Acts 2:3 
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TREASURES FROM  OUR TRADITION 
 
Before there was water, there was fire. Once in a 
while, a volcano hints at the sizzling magma upon 
which the whole human enterprise floats.  Over eons, 
the surface cooled off a bit, and rain sizzled down for 
thousands of centuries, filling the oceans and 
sculpting the earth. We Christians can catch God’s 
glory in a shimmering pool of water, but we can also 
capture God’s burning desire to fan the tiny flames of 
our baptismal candles into something that will make a 
difference. 
 
In Sicily to this day, there is a custom of scattering 
rose petals down from the ceiling of church on the 
heads of the faithful, an effective reminder of the 
“tongues of flame” descending on the apostles, and a 
sign that the Holy Spirit still is poured out on the 
baptized. It is not merely a quaint custom, but a fairly 
potent sign of what baptism does. An interesting 
sidebar: if you have traced the Epiphany blessing on 
your doorway in chalk, Pentecost is the day to erase it. 
From now on, no need to rely on the “wise men”—
you are alive in the Spirit! 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

PENTECOST 
 
Unless the eye catch fire, 
 God will not be seen. 
Unless the ear catch fire, 
 God will not be heard. 
Unless the tongue catch fire, 
 God will not be named. 
Unless the heart catch fire, 
 God will not be loved. 
Unless the mind catch fire, 
 God will not be known. 
    —William Blake 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
 
There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the same Spirit; there are different forms of service but the same 
Lord; there are different workings but the same God who produces all of them in everyone."   
         1 Corinthians 12:4-6 
 
The Spirit gives each of us different gifts. The reason we are given those gifts is so that we may perform different 
forms of service for the Lord.  If you don't use your gifts for the Lord, who will do the special work that God had 
in mind for you alone? 



 

 

 

DAY/DATE TIME LOCATION/ 
ROOM # 

EVENT 

Sunday, June 8  7:00 a.m. 
 7:00 a.m. 
 9:00 a.m. 

S-98 
S-98 
C-Narthex 

Welcome Committee 
Hospitality 
Eagle Scout Project 

Monday, June 9  6:30 p.m. RB PPC 

Tuesday, June 10  7:00 p.m. 
 8:00 p.m. 

S-98 
S-201 

CREDO 
Hispanic Ministry Men’s Prayer Group 

Wednesday, June 11  7:00 p.m. 
 7:30 p.m. 

S-213 
S-200 

Rummage Sale Volunteer Meeting 
Baptismal Prep Class 

Thursday, June 12  6:30 p.m. C-Narthex Food Pantry Distribution 

Friday, June 13    

Saturday, June 14    

Sunday, June 15    

 
 
 
 

   

 WEEK AT A GLANCE 
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ST. CLETUS ONLINE GIVING—DONATIONS MADE EASY 
 
As a convenient alternative to writing a weekly check, consider setting up an automatic 
donation from your checking/debit or credit card. It’s easy, log onto our website, 
www.stcletusparish.com and click on the Donate button and choose how you want to donate. 
Thank you for your generosity and support. 
 
Questions?  Call Mary Zwolinski at the rectory, (708) 352-6209. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
 
PLEASE NOTE: The parish deficit in Sunday contributions continues to grow.  We have only 4 weekends of 
collections remaining in this fiscal year.  Please help us to lower this shortfall by contributing a few extra dollars 
over these next few weeks. 
 
Thank you in advance for your continued generosity and your willingness to help us once again meet our 
financial obligations to our employees and our ministries.  
Fr. Bob Clark 
Pastor 

C…Church       S…School (Education Building) 
Narthex…Church Vestibule (East & West)  RB…Rectory Basement 
MH…Morrissey Hall 



 

 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

St. Cletus Catholic Parish of the Archdiocese of Chicago is a Christian community of believers and 
followers of Christ Jesus.  We call and welcome all to join our family of faith as we seek to live the 
Gospel values in our daily lives, community and world.  We are committed to providing spiritual 
nourishment through the worship of God, celebration of the sacraments, Christian education, and 
use of our time, talent and treasure in serving others with compassion and love. 

MASSES  
Saturday Evening: 5:00pm 
 
Sunday: 7:00am, 8:00am, 9:30am, 
 11:00am, 12:30pm (Spanish) 
 
Weekdays: Mon. thru Sat. 8:00am 
 
Evening before Holy Day: 7:00pm 
 
Holy Day: 6:30am, 8:00am 
 
BAPTISMS    
1st & 3rd Saturday of the month at 11:30am.  Parents must 
be registered parishioners and attend the Baptism 
Preparation class.  Please make arrangements by calling the 
Rectory office (708-352-6209). 
 
WEDDINGS  
Dates and times are reserved for registered parishioners. 
Initial arrangements must be completed five months in 
advance of the wedding date. 
 
HOME/HOSPITAL VISITATION AND 
COMMUNION CALLS  
Please contact the Ministry of Care office (708-215-5407).  
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AND BENEDICTION    
Adoration begins following the 8:00am Mass and continues 
during the day until 6:15pm the first Tuesday of the month. 
 
The Chaplet of Divine Mercy is prayed at 6:15pm followed 
by Benediction. 
 
Hispanic Adoration continues from 7:00pm until 8:00pm. 
 
CONFESSIONS  
Confessions every Saturday of the month: 4:15-4:45pm.  
 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS  
Monday thru Saturday:  9:00am-5:00pm  
Sunday:   8:00am-1:00pm 
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BULLETIN ARTICLES 
 
The deadline for Canticle article submission is 
5:00 p.m. Friday, one full week prior to Sunday’s 
publication.  Articles may be submitted electronically 
to pdrobny@stcletusparish.com. 

 
ST. CLETUS SCHOOL BOARD 

 
DEPARTMENT  POSITION 
  
Administration  
Fr. Bob Clark   Pastor 
Jolene Hillgoth   President 
Margaret Hayes   Principal 
  
Executive Committee  
Mike Pusatera   Chairperson 
Marty Mulcrone  Vice Chairperson 
Heather Alpe   Secretary 
  
Finance Committee  
Mike Magee    
Bob Gray    
 
Policy  
Shawn Temple    
 
Development & Marketing  
Michael Gilmartin  
Chris McLean  
Zlata Kozul-Naumovski  
Ron Skrip  
Ann Foley  
Rachel Luna  
Doug Rausch  
  
Liaisons  
Mary DeGroot   FSA President 
Kevin Dahill   Athletic Assoc President 
Chris McLean   Tech Comm Liaison  


